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W elcome to this issue of
the Stepping Stone! As
the incoming chair of the

Management and Personal
Development Section, I would like to
thank you for being one of the nearly
one thousand people who have joined
our Section since we first began only
two years ago. We believe this
Section has an important mission: to
create opportunities for the members
of the SOA, and our membership in
particular; to develop skills in the
areas of communication, manage-
ment, and leadership — skills which
are vital to our effectiveness as actu-
aries in today’s business world. Your
membership indicates that you under-
stand the importance of these
so-called soft skills and that you are
interested in supporting our efforts to
have a positive impact on the SOA.
Again, thank you.

One of the ways we seek to fulfill
this mission is to sponsor sessions at
SOA meetings which provide the
opportunity for growth in areas such
as communication and leadership. As
always, the Council is looking for
good session topics. The best source
is the membership. So speak up to
one of us with ideas you may have
for future meeting sessions.

Earlier this year we had our first
“Emerging Leaders” seminar, meant
to provide the opportunity for new or
near FSAs to hone their soft skills.
We will be refining this seminar and
offering it again.

The Council has recently become
concerned about one aspect of the

Professional
Development
requirement. It
appears that
many people are
interpreting the
requirement in a
way that does
not sufficiently
emphasize the
importance or support the develop-
ment of a candidate's general
business skills. We are working with
the appropriate people within the
SOA structure to try to address this
issue.  

We have had the annual changing
of the guard on the Council. I would
like to say a sincere thank you to the
departing members, Greg Childs and
Vince Mace, for the fine work they
have done over their stay on the
Council, and a special thank you to
Lisa Tourville for her strong leader-
ship as chair for the past year. I
would also like to welcome our new
members, Lori Stevens and Alan
Finkelstein. They will be strong addi-
tions to an already highly effective
(and very fun) group.

We thank you for your support,
and we love to hear from you with
your ideas about how we can more
effectively serve our mission. So
speak up!

James R. Trefz, FSA, MAAA, is 
COO of Extradordinary Markets 
at AEGON USA, Inc. in Cedar
Rapids, IA. He can be reached at
jtrefz@aegonusa.com.

THE STEPPING STONE
Issue Number 5, January 2001

Published quarterly by the Management &
Personal Development Section

of the Society of Actuaries

475 N. Martingale Road, Suite 800
Schaumburg, IL 60173
Phone: 847-706-3500

Fax: 847-706-3599

World Wide Web: http://www.soa.org

This newsletter is free to Section members.
A subscription is $15.00 for nonmembers.

Michael M. Braunstein, ASA, MAAA
The Stepping Stone News Editor
ACTEX Publications, Inc.
140 Willow Street
P.O. Box 974
Winsted, CT  06098
860-379-5470
860-738-3152 (Fax)
E-mail: michael@actexmadriver.com

Management and Personal Development  
Section Council
James R. Trefz, Chairperson
Tyree S. Wooldridge, Vice-Chairperson
Christopher D. Ruckman, Treasurer
Daniel L. Shinnock, Secretary
Michael M. Braunstein, Council Member
Alan W. Finkelstein, Council Member
Philip J. Lehpamer, Council Member
Lori A. Stevens, Council Member
Lisa F. Tourville, Council Member

SOA Staff
Joe Adduci, DTP Coordinator

(jadduci@soa.org)
Lois Chinnock, Section Coordinator

(lchinnock@soa.org)
Donna Steigerwald, Public Relations Manager

(dsteigerwald@soa.org)

Facts and opinions contained in these pages
are the responsibility of the persons who
express them and should not be attributed to
the Society of Actuaries, its Committees, the 
Management and Personal Development
Section, or the employers of the authors. Errors
in fact, if brought to our attention, will be
promptly corrected.

Copyright © 2001 Society of Actuaries.
All rights reserved.
Printed in the United States of America.

THE STEPPING STONEPAGE 2 JANUARY 2001

Message from the Chairperson
by James R. Trefz

Jim Trefz


